MINUTES OF A MEETING OF MILTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE SCHOOLROOM ON TUESDAY, 4TH MAY, 1948, AT 8.0 P.M.

Therefwere present:

Mr. E. J. Walkling, Chairman, in the Chair;

Messrs. L. A. Easy, D. Feerson, J. Russell and A. W. Wenham, together with the Clerk.

Mr. F. Wilson was prevented by illness from attending.

MINUTES. The Minutes of the last meeting were read, confirmed by the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

DISTRIBUTION OF GIFT FOODSTUFFS. An allocation of 65 tins of foodstuffs was received from the Chesterton Rural District Council. After careful consideration these were distributed amongst people living alone, households consisting of 2 persons and a few old age pensioners.

REVISION OF COUNTY COUNCIL RENT. Intimation was received from the County Land Agent that it was proposed to increase the rent to sitting tenants by 10% as from Michaelmas 1948. The Clerk was instructed to reply that in the opinion of the Council the present rent was adequate and fair for the type of land hired and no increase was justified.

CAMBRIDGESHIRE PARISH COUNCILS' ASSOCIATION. The Annual Meeting of the Association was arranged for 22nd May and Mr. L. A. Pasy and the Clerk were elected to attend.

MONIES RECEIVED. The Clerk reported the receipt of £1. 17s. 6d. being rent due at Lady Day 1948 from Mr. H. Easy.

BILLS FOR PAYMENT. The following bills were authorised to be paid:

Palatine Assurance Co.
Cambs. Parish Councils'
Association.

Cambs. Playing Fields
Association.

Subscription for 1948/49.

Subscription for 1948/49.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS. The Annual Meeting of Cambridgeshire Playing Fields Association was arranged for 27th May, 1948 and Mr. L. A. Easy and Mr. D. Pearson were elected to attend.

The Clerk was instructed to ascertain whether Mr. V. Shipp had sub-let part or whole of the allotments hired by him contrary to the terms of his signed agreement.

Complaint was again made about the smell from the ditch in Fen Road; the Clerk being instructed to write to the Sanitary Officer of the Chesterton Rural District Council.

A letter had been received from the County Surveyor explaining that because a sewerage scheme for Milton had been proposed any reconstruction work in fen Road would be deferred on that account. The Clerk was instructed to keep this matter before the appropriate authority.

This concluded the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Stallallier Chairman. 15 July 1945